
 

Pamplona April 23, 2020 

 

Dear families and students: 

 

We hope and wish that all of you are safe and well. 

The long-awaited end-of-course instructions from the Department of Education have 

finally arrived. We provide a summary with the most relevant points that affect the 

students and you, families. 

- We continue with the educational activity from home. 

- The teaching activity of the third quarter will be carried out remotely, or face-to-

face when possible, according to what the health authorities allow. 

- No supplementary school days will be added in June or July. 

- To facilitate connectivity, computer equipment, cards and routers will be made 

available to students according to the following criteria: 

- C. 1: Courses that involve a degree, 2nd Bach, 2nd FP, 4th ESO, Artistic Teaching, in 

addition to 6th Primary. 

- C. 2: The rest of the equipment will be distributed from the upper classes to the lower 

ones, with priority given to NEEs and students in a socially disadvantaged situation. 

- When it is not possible to comply with the previous point, teaching materials will 

be delivered to students. 

- The teachers will maintain weekly personal contact with the students  via 

telephone, email and / or online, taking care of  their good emotional state. 

- In this third quarter, the teachers, will carry out activities to review, reinforce and, 

where appropriate, extend  previous learnings. 



- The students will be graded at the end of the third quarter. 

- The evaluation of the third quarter will accentuate its continuous, diagnostic, 

formative and integrating nature in all stages, cycles and teachings. 

- This evaluation will prioritize the work and dedication of the students, using 

the same mechanism with which each center has been communicating with the 

students. 

- The final grade will be decided mainly based on the results obtained by the 

students during the first two quarters, weighing upwards with the assessment 

given to the work done during the third quarter. 

 

These instructions are subject to being updated, as there may be news necessary to 

specify. 

 

Administrative Staff 

 


